
MESSAGE FROM MR 

OLNEY,HEAD OF SCHOOL 
   

  

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

What a brilliant first week back!  

  

We have enjoyed the last of the summer sun and had 

a really positive start to the new academic year. Our 

new starters have settled well, and our staff have 

been delighted with the start their new classes have 

made. Everyone looks very smart in their school  

uniforms. The children are enjoying their newfound 

freedom; exploring parts of the playground and 

school site that they had little opportunity to do over 

the last eighteen months. We've even had pupils  

enjoying breakfast and tea club before and after 

school.  

 

Hopefully this sense of normality can continue; with 

children sat in group tables, coming together for some 

whole school assemblies and mixing more at break 

and lunchtime. We have plans underway to start a se-

lection of after school clubs as well.  
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    ATTENDANCE WATCH 

   Our target school attendance figure is 97.2%. 

Our current figure is…98.9% 

Our classes of the week are:  

SPAIN, DENMARK AND IRELAND Classes with 100%!!!  
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MEET THE TEACHERS 

Thank you to those Yr5 and Yr3 parents and carers who were able to pop into school 

this week to meet their child's class teacher and to hear about what their child will be 

learning this term.  

 

We are conscious of the fact that lots of our parents and carers have been unable to 

come on site for quite some time. Reconnecting with our parent body is really  

important so there will be other opportunities for you to come into school in the near 

future if you were unable to this time around.  

 

If you missed the Meet the Teacher session look out for your child's curriculum  

newsletter on Friday, 17 September. Yr4 and Yr6 your meet the teacher sessions are 

next week.  

DROP OFF AND COLLECTION 

Covid forced us to change our traditional routines and ways of working and having 

done so we can reflect on the changes that worked well for us and pupils. Not having 

all pupils and parents on site for 15-20 minutes before school most definitely led to a 

more orderly start to the school day. With pupils going straight into class we had no 

first aid bumps, calmer children and less time wasted.  

 

Therefore, it makes sense for us to continue in a similar vein. Our school gates will open 

just before 8.40 am for pupils to begin to enter on to the site and make their own way 

to class. Staff will be on hand to supervise the children and offer support. The morning 

registration window runs for 10-minutes so there is no need for everyone to arrive all at 

once for an 8:40 am start. You can arrive anytime between 8.40 am and 8.50 am and 

still be on time. You can also make use of the Norwich Road entrance as well if this is 

easier for you (reducing the pressure on Hungate Street). The same applies at the end 

of the school day. 

 

If you do arrive before 8.40 am and are waiting for the gates to open, please be 

mindful of others and do not block the pavement for other pedestrians. 

 

We cannot take responsibility for children left alone before the start of school. If you 

need to get off to work earlier, please do make use of Breakfast Club. Breakfast 

Club starts at 7.30 am and costs £5. This includes breakfast for your child. 

 

Please can we also remind you not to drop off your child in the school car park, unless 

you have permission to do so. 
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COVID-19 OUTBREAK MANAGEMENT PLAN 

Our outbreak management plan describes how we will operate if there was a Covid-19 out-

break in school and when it may be necessary to implement additional measures to help 

manage the outbreak within our setting. The measures contained in this plan state the ac-

tions we will consider to be implemented in response to the situation and in conjunction with 

the support and recommendations of other government agencies. When the school reach-

es its threshold, we will review and implement temporary measures. Attendance  

restrictions will only be implemented as a last resort.  

http://www.burevalleyschool.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/Bure-Valley

-School-Covid-19-Outbreak-Management-Plan-Sept-2021.pdf 

 HOMEWORK 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Following the Meet the Teacher sessions 

and curriculum newsletters, homework for 

all children will be set on Friday,  

24 September.  

 

Within the newsletter and meeting staff will 

explain homework expectations for your 

child. If your child needs homework support, 

please encourage them to attend  

homework club every Tuesday lunch time. 

SCHOOL  

CROSSING 

Some of you will already 

have noticed our new 

School Crossing Patrol 

person.  

 

Sue Conroy will be on hand every day to 

help pupils and families cross Hungate 

Street from around 8.30 am to  

9.10 am and 14.50 pm to 15.30 pm.  

 

Richard Kerrison will continue to be our 

School Crossing Patrol person on the  

Norwich Road entrance. We are  

delighted to have both crossings now  

monitored and the years of pushing for this 

role to be filled have finally paid off.   

PE kit should comprise red sweatshirts, white t-shirt, black/navy shorts or  

tracksuit bottoms. 

The main aim is to move away from branded clothing and to ensure that the kit 

is plain and to try and match PE kit colours with our school uniform. That way on 

PE days children doing PE will still match the appearances of others in the 

school. 

 

Please can we ask that only trainers be worn for PE and not plimsoles. 

Thank you for your continuing support 

http://www.burevalleyschool.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/Bure-Valley-School-Covid-19-Outbreak-Management-Plan-Sept-2021.pdf
http://www.burevalleyschool.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/Bure-Valley-School-Covid-19-Outbreak-Management-Plan-Sept-2021.pdf
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If you are having a post summer  

holiday clear out, please bring in any 

unwanted clothing and place in the 

Recycle with Michael green bin that 

can be found on the right hand side 

of the main entrance gates to the 

school.  

 

Thank you 


